
Minutes of the Fluvanna County Electoral Board Meeting 05/6/2022  
 
We were called to order in open session in the General Registrar’s Office on May 6, 2022, at 12:30 PM. 
Catherine Hobbs and Roman Bakke attended in person and Dan Graff attended by phone. Joyce Pace, 
General Registrar was also present. 
 
We discussed and revised the minutes for the March 31 Electoral Board meeting. 
 
We discussed available Virginia State provided opportunities for election training.  
 
We discussed updates to Virginia State election law. 
 
Dan Graff departed the meeting. 
 
Ms. Pace reviewed the status of changes to district/precinct boundary lines due to redistricting, and the 
status of notices sent to voters. The process is still ongoing since instances have been discovered where 
the revised redistricted boundaries would result in split precincts, absent measures to correct the 
mismatched newly formed lines. Potential reconciliation of the boundaries will be addressed with the 
appropriate responsible County and State offices. 
 
More comprehensive training for Mr. Bakke was discussed, comparable to training for Chief Election 
Officers. The dates for such training would be discussed at the June EB meeting.  
 
The next meeting is scheduled for Friday, June 3rd. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 1:55 PM. 
 
  
Dan Graff  
Secretary of the Electoral Board 


